SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

NOV 18, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider, Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of fairboard and subdivision exemptions under reports.  

The Nov 18, 2019 vouchers were reviewed.  Turner moved to approve the Nov 18, 2019 vouchers.  McCormick second, carried.  
The minutes of the Nov 13, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   McCormick moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Turner second, carried.  

McCormick reported on the subdivision exemption discussion.  The Sullivan-Graz situation does not need a subdivision exemption as she is only purchasing a small amount and Sullivan will still have over two acres.  The Revere property subdivision exemption should be allowed due to the natural barrier, Lodgepole Creek and correcting a previous subdivision.
Discussion was held on the fair board meeting.
Rob Crowder, Civil Defense, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on the new process of running all financials through the county for the fair board.  Crowder told the Board that he is interested in applying for a grant through the All Hazard Region, Homeland Security to get shelter supplies for Sedgwick.  The grant is 100% and Crowder has a meeting to find out if the Lion’s Den can be designated as a shelter.  Crowder reported that in a couple of years, the structure of EMPG will change for the larger counties which may result in more funding for smaller counties.  Discussion was held on the amount of hours Crowder is putting into his Civil Defense job and a possible increase in wages.  Crowder updated the Board on current projects including updating almost all of the 800 radios.  Crowder left the meeting.  
Tasha Thode, Human services, joined the meeting.  Turner moved to approve the November 18, 2019 agenda.  McCormick second, carried.  Turner moved to approve the October 22, 2019 minutes as amended.  Schneider second, carried.  The September financials are not ready as of today.  Thode’s payroll vouchers were approved.  McCormick moved to approve the HCCC (Hotiline County Connection Center) contract, MOU between Sedgwick County and Prowers County.  Turner second, carried.  Thode told the Board that Brammer Law is unable to do the attorney contracts for CW/APS and Child Support so she has contracted Attorney Lowery to see if she would be able to take that over.  The Board reviewed and signed the CDHS Certification of Compliance for 2020 for the county personnel and merit system.  Thode gave the Board an updated budget for review.  Discussion was then held on the applicants for the front desk position.  Thode will set up interviews with all applicants.  The Board suggested Thode attend the CCI conference in December.  Thode left the meeting.  

Sue Carter, Welcome Center, joined the meeting.  Carter gave the Board an invitation to the Welcome Center Christmas Party.  Carter told the Board that Chris Howes, Maria Contreras and Tina Iske are all doing a great job.  Carter expressed concerns about snow removal.  The Board told Carter that there is a plan in place.  Carter asked the Board who she should call when Howes is on vacation and an emergency happens.  The Board said that Tracy Kizer will be the person to call.  Carter suggested getting him a key and the codes so he can have access to the premises.  Carter expressed concerns about the storage they have out at the Road & Bridge shop and the broken skylight.  The Board will contact Rick Furrow.  Carter left the meeting.  
Jon Kobert joined the meeting.  Kobert told the Board that he had a problem with the Sheriff and would like to explain the situation.  Kelly Lowery, Attorney, was contacted by phone.  Kobert explained that he had a large job on a vehicle he was asked to repair in his business in which the customer only paid a portion of the repair bill but had an amount owed for additional parts and labor that was not paid.  Because this was a very large amount of money still owed, Kobert was uncomfortable with letting the repaired vehicle go back to the owner.  The customer had the Sheriff deputy and a lawyer show up to force Kobert to give the vehicle back to the owner before being paid.  Kobert would like to know what to do going forward.  After discussion the Attorney will contact the Sheriff’s office to get his side of this issue.  Kobert left the meeting.
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  The meeting was adjourned.  
_________________________________        _________________________________  

Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

